City of Selden
City Council meeting minutes
February 15, 2021

The Governing Body of the City of Selden met in regular session on Monday, February
15™, 2021 at the Selden City Office. The meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by Mayor
Koerperich. Present were: Bernie Koerperich, Mayor; Steve Rogers, Jacque Boultinghouse,
Dusty Spresser, Danielle Schiltz, and Tammie Stevenson, Council Persons; Leroy Spresser, City
Superintendent; and Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time.

The council went over the minutes from the January 11th regular meeting. Danielle
motioned and Steve seconded to approve the regular meeting minutes. The motion carried.

Bernie stated that he will get the new bulb installed at the Community Building as soon
as possible.

The new I-pads were handed out to the council and Mayor.

The council went over the monthly voucher list. Dusty motioned and Jacque seconded to
approve the vouchers and warrants be drawn on the Treasury for the same. The motion
carried.

Spring cleanup was discussed. It was decided to have the cleanup on the 17" of April.
Jackie will put a notice in the utility bills with the same rules and regulations as previous years.
It will start at 8:00 am on the 17",

The Fourth of July celebration was discussed. Danielle stated that Joe is not sure he will
be having the Fireworks show this year. If they do, it will be the 3" or 4™,

The letter that was received from the State about the old landfill was discussed. Leroy
called the state and the first letter was never sent to us. The state would like to release the site
very soon.

The insurance renewal was discussed. Last years premium was $14,665.00 and this
year it is $15,494.00. Jackie will talk to Amanda at Fredrickson’s about well #5’s coverage and
find out if the driver of the trash truck has to have a CDL.

Bernie stated that Don had called about whether the city would allow a family to stay at
the Community Building because there was not any heat in their house. The council stated that
if the need arose again that it could be used at refuge but only for a night or two.

Bernie stated that Danielle is now a member of the Sheridan County Community
Foundation Board. Congratulations were given to her.



Danielle motioned and Dusty seconded to go into executive session for 15 minutes at
7:45 pm to discuss non-elected personnel. The motioned carried. Those in attendance were
the Mayor, Council, City Superintendent and City Clerk. The meeting reconvened at 7:55 pm
with no action taken at this time.

It was decided to have Nick Koerperich attend the next meeting to discuss what the
council would like him to do this summer along with the mowing.

There being no further business, Dusty motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:56 p.m.
Steve seconded, the motion carried and the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk



